_»_ksep'l‘*‘(??u‘osﬁ.is,sgﬁa cnvir.rrotection Dept

Board of County Commissioners

Chris Birgt
Environmental Protection
Director
chirdt@ co.alachus. flus

Ramesh P. Buch
Land Conservation
Manager
ush@co.alachug i.us

John J, Mousa
Follutfon Prevention
Martager
jmousa@@eo.alachua.flug

Raher L. Norton
Naturat Resoutces
Supservisor
rerton@oc. atichus L us

Barbara J. Pierce
Administrative Assistant
bplerceq@eo. alechua flus

Yy

1 .3

352-264 6852 P.O2

o ALACHUA COUNTY
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DEPARTMENT

207 SE 2 Avenue, Suite 201 » Galnasville, Florida 32601
Tel (352) 264-6800 « Fux {382; 264-5852

Suncom: 651-3800

Home Page: www.co.alachua.flus

duly 11, 2001

Bedez Massey, Planner
City of Gainesvilts Community Development Department
Gurrent Planning Division
306 NE 6" AVE
Gainesville, FL 32802

o by
Dear ; ﬁz‘:

Subject: Blues Creek Subdivision, Unit 5, Phase 1

I have reviewed the Design Plat for the Blues Creek Subdivision, Unit 5. Phase
1. The submitted plan s identical with the Conceptual Development Flan for this
unit and phase that was raviewed by the county's Development Review

Cnmmiftaa,

Further, with respectto denoted “conservation” areas, it is consistent with terms
agreed to by the ownerldeveloper, the county, and the Suwannhee River Water
Management District in @ settlement regarding wetland violations in ancther unii
&nd phase of the subdivision.

You will note that the proposed layout of NW 80" Avenue includes a mincr
encroachment within 35 feet of a small, isolated wetland located just west of Lot
10 Mr. Relph Eng, the project engineer, has quantified this buffer
encroachment at 0.03 acres. Though not in Phase 1, you also will notice minor
wetland buffer encroachments associated with a proposed road extension
located southeast of Lot 10. Mr, Eng has quantified these encroachments as
iotaling 0.10 acres, Given the larger context area of wetlands and relict
sinkhcles that are provided with buffers in excess of 35 feet, we concluded that
there was a net gain in environmental benefit over alternative designs to provide
access ta uplands south of the current project area. To further minimize
impacts, | have discussed with Mr. Eng the desirability of providing an oversized
culvert underthe proposed road passing between the two easternmost wetands
inan effort to enhance connectivity for small vertebrates and invertebrates to an
exlsting drainage easement and conservation areas beyond,
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L will attend the meeting on July 12th to assist city staff and the Developmernt Review Board
in their deliberations. Please contaci me with any guestions you may have.

Sincerely,

Hde O

Michael Drummond
Sanior Environmental Planner

MED
ce.  Rick Melzer

Ralph £ng
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